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THE BRIDGE TO COLLEGE SUCCESS:

Partnering with High Schools to Improve College Preparation
Robert McCabe

Student preparation for college can be improved through early placement testing in community college/high school partnerships.  Students, parents, high school staffs, and college faculty are often not aware that there is a significant difference between high school graduation standards and the competencies needed to begin college credit courses.  It is critical to the best interests of students that high schools and colleges work together to align curriculum in a coordinated system.  Yet, the disconnect between the systems is substantial.  High schools and colleges know little about each other. High schools face a new and imposing challenge to prepare all students for post-secondary education.  Community colleges must ensure that far more students complete programs. The “bridge to college success” can significantly aid in achieving these goals.

The Program

A community college establishes a partnership with a feeder high school. The high school encourages students to take the community college placement test, which is offered to high school sophomores or juniors either at the high school or on the community college campus. Some prefer the community college campus as a way to introduce students to the college.  The high school site is more convenient and far more practical now that the Accuplacer and Compass are available on the Internet. The high school, with whatever assistance the college can offer, places students in appropriate programs based on the test results.  Those who demonstrate they have college competencies are advised to enroll in Advanced Placement or other college credit programs; the others concentrate on developing college competencies.  Both the College Board and ACT are working with the League for Innovation’s Bridge Partnership to develop advisory information for programming high school students based on placement test scores. Additionally, both have concordance tables that align scores on high school tests with college placement tests, opening some interesting possibilities.

Benefits

This program will result in important benefits for students, high schools, and community colleges:

· All parties will have early information on college competencies and the extent to which students have mastered them.

· Students will take courses that are better aligned for college entry.

· More students will enter community colleges fully prepared; fewer students will be seriously underprepared.

· The working relationship between the institutions will facilitate development of an aligned curriculum.

· The college will develop relationships early on with students, thus, encouraging more of them to consider college and specifically the partner community college.

Reference

The League Bridge Partnership project, which is beginning its pilot year, is a complete high school/community college program for the transition from 10th grade to admission to college credit courses. See: www.bobmccabe.org.   













